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ôYou shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with 
all your soul, and with all your mind.õ  This is the greatest and 
first commandment.  And a second is like it:  ôYou shall love 

your neighbor as yourself.õ      
Matthew 22:37- 39 

MayñA month of Mission!  
 

This newsletter is filled with opportunities for you and your 
family to become involved in hands- on- mission, helping others 
here and far away.  Some take physical effort and others involve 
going shopping or bringing supplies to the church.  There is 
something for everyone!  Please look over all the ways in which 
you can reach out and Live the Love of Jesus Christ. 



Mission 
 

 

NORTHBROOK SPRING CLEAN UP 
Join us from 9:00 a.m. to Noon on Saturday, May 3 for the Northbrook 
Spring Clean Up.  Bring your spirit, gloves, yard tools and a willingness to 
keep Northbrook a beautiful place to worship.  Nancy Schaefer will, once 
again, be serving her famous sticky buns.  It is a fun and gratifying morning 
as we prepare the grounds for spring and summer.  Please join us.  As 
always, many hands make light work. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PRE-MOTHERΩS DAY MINI MISSION ALTERNATIVE GIFT MARKET 
We will hold a Pre-aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ aƛƴƛ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ !ƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƛǾŜ DƛŦǘ aŀǊƪŜǘ ƛƴ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Iŀƭƭ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƻƴ 
Sunday, May 4.  This will be another opportunity for you to purchase gifts for friends and loved ones, not 
only for Mother's Day, but also for other upcoming gift-giving events:  birthdays, anniversaries, house-
warmings and more. We will feature beautiful jewelry made by Cheryl Ardis using Kazuri Beads as inspiration 
for her designs.  The pieces are stunning!!!  There will also be Fair Trade coffee, tea and chocolate items, too, 
which can fulfill your everyday needs for such items.  Purchasing at the gift market is also making a purchase 
that benefits the lives of those served by the represented organizations!  
 
 
 

Ribs for Your Rack Fundraiser 
There is still time to have a wonderful Rib Dinner!  The Ribs for Your Rack fundraiser 
will be held on Sunday, May 4 after worship.  Kari Gorman will be our head chef, and 
she will serve her famous BBQ ribs, mac and cheese, coleslaw and bread all for $12.  
Carry out is available!  This year, the proceeds will support the Susan G. Komen 
Foundation 3Day 60 Mile Walk.  RSVP to Becky at becky@northbrookpc.org or to  
Barb Stetson at bbkstetson@comcast.net. 

MISSION AT HOME WORK DAY 
SATURDAY, MAY 10 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 
We, at Northbrook, are very good at doing mission.  We do it locally.  We do it 
nationally.  We even do it internationally.  This time we are going to do it at home, 
meaning our church home.  There are many things that need some attention inside our 
building.  As our budget doesn't allow us to "hire hands", we realized we have a lot of 
great volunteers who would be willing to help!  We made a list of things that could be 
done on a one day work day to start.  This summer we hope to take on a bigger project, 
Fellowship Hall. 
 
We would love your help.  The first Mission At Home work day is Saturday May 10 
starting at 9:00 a.m.  There is painting, cleaning, moving, redecorating, and we could 
really use people who could make us lunch!  If none of that will work for you, we would 
really appreciated donations toward the purchase of paint, signs, supplies, etc.  Many 
hands make light work, plus it makes it more fun!  See Kathy Bauhof with questions or 
donations. 



Mission 
 

THE GREAT TOMATO GIVE AWAY 
Garden Gatherers, the developers of The Great Tomato Give Away, 
began about 4 years ago as a way to help feed the many people in 
the Metro area who go to bed hungry.  If you are interested in 
organically growing tomatoes to help feed the hungry in our area, 
sign up to receive a free tomato plant at the Great Tomato Give-
away at Northbrook on Sunday, May 18th.  Kids, youth and adults, 
come and get involved!  Instructions on how to grow the tomatoes 
come with each plant.  When the fruit matures, bring the tomatoes 
back to the church so that volunteers can deliver them to The 
Baldwin Center in Pontiac.  The center serves free meals to the 
hungry and sets out a produce table for community members.  If 

you're not a gardener, you may also purchase fresh produce to be donated.  Last year, Northbrook donated 
at least 70 pounds of produce to The Baldwin Center.  If you are a gardener with a compassionate heart and 
are willing to support this effort, please let Winnie Davies-Hancock or Sherrill Heinrichs know.   

 
GLEANERS PROJECT STAGE 2  
Thank you goes out to everyone who helped with Stage 2 of the Mail Carriers Annual Gleaners Food Bank bag 
and card assembly.  Also, we want to give a special thank you to Barb 
{ǘŜǘǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ aŀŎȅΩǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǘŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ 
portion of the Stage 2 task.  The Annual Mail Carriers Food Drive will 
take place on Saturday, May 10.  You can donate by placing non-
perishable canned, boxed or bagged food items such as soup, 
vegetables, boxed meals, cereals and noodles in or near your mailbox 
for pickup on May 10. 

 
BOOK DRIVE DELIVERY TO OAKSIDE SCHOLARS ACADEMY 
Donna Young and Winnie Davies-Hancock delivered a wonderful 
ŀǎǎƻǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōƻƻƪǎ ƻƴ aŀǊŎƘ нт ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ 
bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŎƘŀǊǘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ²ŀǘŜǊŦƻǊŘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜŀōƭŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ .ƻƻƪ .Ŝŀǘ 
in Oak Park helped to put the collection together.  Thank you to everyone for your support of this Mission 

effort. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lighthouse of Oakland County 

32
nd

 Annual Hunger Walk 
 

Join us for this family fun event as we walk to  
help end hunger in our community. 

 

Saturday, May 3, 2014 

Oakland Community College 
Highland Lakes Campus 

 

For more information call 248.972.1493 or visit 
www.LighthouseOakland.org 



 

NORTHBROOK BABY CARE KIT DRIVE 
 

The Presbyterian Women of Northbrook and the Mission Connection Committee 

are coordinating a Baby Care Kit drive for the 2014 Church World Service Kit In 

gathering in late June.  We will be collecting donations of the new items needed 

to assemble baby care kits.  We will have sign-ups and collections in Fellowship 

Hall beginning in May.  Collections will run through Sunday, June 22.  The needed 

items are: 

 

§ cloth diapers 

§ t-shirts or undershirts (not onesies) 

§ washcloths 

§ gowns or sleepers 

§ diaper pins 

§ receiving blankets 

§ sweaters or sweatshirts  

 

All items need to be new and for 12 months or under in size.  A baby kit drive to 

benefit babies and families in need of support seems fitting for the months in 

which we celebrate and honor mothers and fathers.   

 

Mission 

Fort Street Open Door Mission Day  

Please join us on Thursday, May 29 at 8:00 a.m. 

as we travel to Fort Street Open Door in Detroit.  

Meet in the church parking lot, and we will  

carpool together.  

  
 

Contact the church office for more  

information and to RSVP. 



Mission 
 

WHAT EVERY CHURCH MEMBER SHOULD KNOW ABOUT POVERTY 
This is the provocative title of a book by Bill Ehlig, a pastor, and Ruby Payne, an 
educator, that was recommended to us by Rev. Joan Stewart, the director of the West 
Virginia Ministry of Advocacy and Workcamps.  In May, nine of us will travel to West 
Virginia to work with Rev. Stewart and participate in a building project sponsored by 
WVMAW.  The team includes Marjorie and Jeff Wilhelmi, Lee Anne and Don Hemberg, 
Vickie and Bill Back, Michael Bauhof, James Francis and Carl von Ende. 
 
¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ άƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǇƻƻǊέ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ 
from the world in which we live.  They have different family histories, religious 
traditions, aspirations, expectations, language usages and life experiences.  Reaching 

out to the poor requires a working knowledge of these differences.  Otherwise, it is easy for those of us who 
enjoy relative affluence to attribute continued poverty to failings of character ς such as an unwillingness to 
work hard and postpone pleasure.  While these factors may play a part in individual cases, they tell only part 
of the story and are likely not the root causes of the problems of poverty.  They also ignore the reasons why 
the perennially poor fail to see middle-class traits as likely to pay off. 
 
The differences between the perennially poor and the middle class carry over into the church setting.  Many 
of the poor see God in a different relationship to themselves than we do.  They worship using different 
traditions.  They often see our worship traditions as cold and formalistic.  The book emphasizes that 
deepening our relationship with those in generational poverty requires creative planning, open hearts and a 
willingness to learn and accept different traditions and outlooks. 
 
I found this book on Amazon.  Good used copies are available for about $15. 
Reviewed and written by Carl von Ende 

 

 
Upcoming Presbytery of Detroit Hands-On Mission Opportunies   

Join these efforts for fellowship and service. 
 

§ Month of MayτPresbytery-wide Gleaners Food Bank collection at Northbrook 
You may place your donations of non-perishable food items in the large boxes in Fellowship Hall near 
the mission bulletin board.  Guidelines for types of donations are displayed on the mission bulletin 
board and/or on the boxes. 
 

§ May 25-31τHurricane Sandy Relief Trip III ς Point Pleasant Beach, NJ 
Travel days are May 25 and 31. 

 

If you are interested in any of these mission opportunities, please go to the Presbytery of Detroit Hands-on 
Mission web site at www.hands-on-mission.org or contact Winnie Davies-Hancock at winsomeann@aol.com 
or 248-593-8035.  More information, including sign-up sheets and/or applicable forms, is posted on the 
mission bulletin board in Fellowship Hall and will appear in Sunday bulletins.   
 

Consider ways in which you can Live the Love of Jesus Christ. 

http://www.hands-on-mission.org
mailto:winsomeann@aol.com


Business of the Congregation 

              Garage Sale Countdown 
Now is the time to check your calendar and donate some time to 
work on the garage sale.  We will need your help setting up, 
sorting donations and throughout the sale.  Areas of finance, 
security and check-out are also open. 
 
We know that you have already been busy setting aside 
treasures  that you no longer need but others will surely want to 
buy. 
 

Beginning Sunday, May 4, you may sign up to work.  We will have a schedule in Fellowship Hall.   
 
We will also be accepting your donations in May on Sundays after worship until 1:00 p.m.  We will also be on 
hand 4:00-7:00 p.m. Thursdays in May.  Need a pick up?  Call Judy Owen at (248) 851-6725.   
 
Thank you for helping make this a success!   
 
Judy and Phil Owen & Barb & Bill Stetson, Co-Chairs 
 

Garage Sale dates are June 26τ28.  Set up begins June 16. 

NOW IS THE TIME TO VOLUNTEER TO HELP AT GENERAL ASSEMBLY 
¸ƻǳΩǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ 5ŜǘǊƻƛǘ WǳƴŜ мпτ21.  This biennial meeting brings 
together commissioners and advisory delegates from the 172 presbyteries as well as observers from around 
the world.   
 
With less than 50 days until opening worship at General Assembly, now is the time to volunteer!  To date, 
29% of the 2,000 volunteer slots are filled.  That is good news!  However, there are still many openings for 
greeters, communion servers and ushers. 
 
Go to www.presbyteryofdetroit.org/COLA ŀƴŘ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ά±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŀǘ D!έ ōǳǘǘƻƴ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ŀ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƭƛǎǘ 
of volunteer opportunities and complete the easy-to-use sign up procedure. 
 

§ Most shifts are 4 hours, and opportunities are available 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
§ You may sign up for multiple jobs or shifts or just one.  
§ There are over 2,000 spots that need to be filled. Choose a job or several that look right for you. 

 
Volunteer Trainings begin May 7th.  These trainings are designed to prepare volunteers for any situation that 
may arise at General Assembly.  The trainings will address what to wear, where to park, when to arrive, 
where to check in and what to do in case of an emergency.  You are encouraged to attend any one of the five 
identical trainings. You do not need to register for the trainings in 
advance.  Just come!  
 
Remember, as a volunteer, you may attend GA any time throughout 
the week with your Volunteer Badge!  Sign up today!  For more 
information, please contact Kathy Bauhof at 
khatescomputers@wowway.com.  

http://www.presbyteryofdetroit.org/COLA


Business of the Congregation 
 

FIRST QUARTER CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS 
As a donor to Northbrook Church, you should have received an emailed copy of 
your first quarter Contribution Statement by now.  If you requested a mailed copy 
or we do not have an email address on file for you, you will receive your mailed 
copy shortly.  If you did not receive an emailed copy, please contact Kathy Brooks, 

Financial Secretary, at (248) 642-0200 or kathy@northbrookpc.org .  If there are any questions or concerns 
about your statement, please do not hesitate to contact Kathy. 

THANK YOU 
It is with deep appreciation that we say thank you to two of our longtime board members of the Adult 
Education Committee who are moving on to new ventures.   
 
Lenore Mueller has been a committed member for 25+ years and has actively generated ideas for programs 
and, on several occasions, led well received book discussions.  She was instrumental in introducing the 
.ŀŎƪǇŀŎƪ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ  
We thank you, Lenore, for all your years of service to our congregation and to Adult FOCUS in particular. 
 
We also extend our regrets for losing the talents and wisdom of Nancy Gifford who has served our 
committee through her commitment to lifelong learning and performance of leadership with grace and 
humor.  She has led several excellent book selections for the Adult FOCUS series and represented the Session 
on the Adult Education Committee.  Her series on different topics were definitely not to be missed. 
 
 
 
 WHO SHOULD BE ABLE TO SAY άL DOέΚ  ²HAT WOULD JESUS SAY? 

Oh, the times, they are a-changing, and one of the most rapidly changing aspects of our 
society these days is how marriage is defined.  With 17 states having already approved gay 
ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΣ aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳΣ ƛǘ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ƭƻƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
you or someone you love will be headed down the aisle into a same-sex marriage.  This issue 
has been a contentious one for our society and our denomination, the PC(USA).   The 
ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ƙƻǘƭȅ ŘŜōŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƭƻƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ƛƴ WǳƴŜΣ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƘŜǊŜ 
in Detroit.    
 
To help all of us come to terms with what we believe and to understand more clearly what 
our faith teaches, I invite you to join me for a scripture-guided discussion on Sundays at 11:30 
in the Library.  Our first discussion will be held on May 18th and run approximately 6 weeks.  
After worship, grab your coffee and come prepared to prayerfully discuss and humbly explore 
this important topic.   
 
Discussion Leader:  Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi.   Your RSVP to the 
church office would be appreciated. 

Adult Education 

mailto:kathy@northbrookpc.org


 

 
Adult Education 

 

KNIT WITS 
hǳǊ bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪ ƪƴƛǘǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊƻŎƘŜǘŜǊǎ όŀΦƪΦŀΦ άYƴƛǘ ²ƛǘǎέύ  are busy as usual making prayer shawls for 
many people and many purposes, mostly for gratitude, comfort and encouragement.  We also do our 
own regular projects as time provides.  Since starting this ministry in 2012, we have delivered nearly 60 
prayer shawls.  We are so blessed by the gratitude shown to us for this simple act of sharing of talents 
and prayerful, purposeful handicrafts that it has given us as much pleasure as the recipients seem to 
enjoy.  We so appreciate the wonderful blessing that Marjorie does for us before the shawls are 
presented.  It is a very spiritual experience.  Shown below are two of our latest recipients, Sherrill and 
Thom, who have each given so much of themselves to our church home and family.  We are so blessed 
for all that they do and so grateful for their leadership. 
 
We have outgrown our previous meeting location, and we are happy to announce that the Nursery is our 
new location and works out well for our needs and size.  Thanks to Larry for setting it up for us.  We are 
likely to move into the Library for the summer season, then return in the fall to the Nursery.  We 
welcome all who are interested in joining this wonderful group, and we are happy to teach anyone who 
needs help getting started.  We meet on the second and fourth 
Wednesdays of each month at 7:00 p.m.  All are welcome! 
 
Mary Hendrien 
 
Join us for fellowship and knitting at 7:00 p.m. in the Nursery on: 
 

Wednesday, May 14 and Wednesday, May 28 

NEW INQUIRERSõ CLASS 

 
If you are interested in learning about membership and/or have a desire to join Northbrook 
tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǿŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ƻǳǊ bŜǿ LƴǉǳƛǊŜǊΩǎ /ƭŀǎǎ ƻƴΥ  
 

Sunday, May 4 from 11:30 a.m. ñ1:30 p.m. in the Library  
 

Name:_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone Number & Email:___________________________________________________________ 
 

Child Care Needed? _____Yes _____No 
 

To RSVP, please contact Becky in the church office at becky@northbrookpc.org or (248) 642-0200.   

mailto:becky@northbrookpc.org


Adult Education 

Children and Youth Education 

 

Adult Bible Study Reflection 
As part of the Adult Bible Study on forgiveness, we spent a week on the theme 
of transforming anger.  One of the reflections was based on Luke 19:41-46.  We 
were to name a specific situation where you weep in anguish with Jesus over 
ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŘŜŎƛŘŜ ƻƴ ŀƴ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
take that would make a positive difference. 
 

I chose stuff!  I imagine Jesus weeping as some of his children have so much and some have none at all.  I 
recall the Nanny of a child in our preschool who used to come to me requesting things for the burned out 
ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƛƴ 5ŜǘǊƻƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ŎŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊΦ  hƴŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΣ ƘŜǊ ǎƻƴ ŀǎƪŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǿƘȅ ǎƘŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦƻǊƪΦ  
{ƘŜ ǊŜǇƭƛŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ƛǘ ƳƻǊŜΦ  LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ 
ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǳǎŜ ōǳǘ ǎǘƻǊŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ōŜƎǳƴ ǘƻ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ǎŀǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŜǾŜǊ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿŀƴǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ŦƻƴŘǳ Ǉƻǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǇōƻŀǊŘ ŀǊŜ 
ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ōǳǘ L ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ άƧǳǎǘ ƛƴ ŎŀǎŜΦέ   
 
I told the class that my action would be to start with the kitchen, gathering up piece by piece the things that 
someone else could use or that should be thrown away.  As I put the third frying pan with its label still on it, 
second electric can opener, a set of silverware, unused pressure cooker and everything from the top shelves 
ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŎŀōƛƴŜǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǿŜ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƘƻǳǎŜ ƛƴ ōƻȄŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀǿŀȅΣ ƛǘ 
felt great.  
 
DǊŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘƻƭŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƴŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŀǊ ǘƻ Ƴȅ ƘŜŀǊǘΣ ǎƻ ƛǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ƛǘ ŀƴ Ŝŀǎȅ ǇƭŀŎŜ 
ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴΦ  bŜȄǘΣ LΩƭƭ ƳƻǾŜ ƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ōƻƻƪǎΦ  /ŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǊŜ keepers, but many could be 
enjoyed by others, or bring in money at the garage sale for a higher purpose.     - Sherrill Heinrichs 
 



Children and Youth Education 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We finished another great year 
of LOGOS.  Thank you to all the 

children and families who 
participated and helped make 

this program a fun learning 
experience. 

 

Confirmation  
Mini-Retreat  

 
The Confirmands continue to 

prepare for Confirmation.   
 

Confirmation Sunday will take place 
on Sunday, May 25, 2014 

 

 
Thank you to the 

Joyful Noise Choir for 
playing bells at 

worship on Sunday, 
March 23rd. 



 

Children and Youth Education 

We hang out.  

We dress up.  

We hope you come see us and tell all your friends and neighbors about what a 
great school Northbrook is.  We still have openings so call:  248 -642 -0200  

email:   preschool@northbrookpc.org or visit our web page at 
www.northbrookpreswchool.com.  

?lb bmlĈr dmpecr rm jgic sq ml D_ac`mmi 

At Northbrook Preschool ...  

We learn.  

We create . 

We build.  

 

Northbrook Youth Director 
Ken Stetson and the Senior 

Highs held Worship on 
Wednesdays in March in 

Fellowship Hall. W.O.W. 



#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 
 

bƻǊǘƘōǊƻƻƪΩǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŀǘƛǘǳŘŜ ǘƻ άǘƘŀǘ aƻƳέ ŦƻǊ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ 
ōƭƻƎ Ǉƻǎǘ άDear Parents With Young Children in Church.ά ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΦ  ά¢Ƙŀǘ aƻƳέ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǘŀȅ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǘǿƻ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ ǿƛŦŜΦ 
 
The blog post, found below and on the next page, really touched the hearts of the committee members who 
have tried so hard over many years to involve their children in the worship life of 
the church.  We would encourage you to read it carefully and prayerfully consider 
these questions afterwards.   
 

1. How often do you express your appreciation to parents who struggle to 
church with their children? 

2. Do you make a point of telling these parents that they and their children fill 
the church with joyful noise? 

3. Do you tell the parents what you see the children learning week by week? 
4. What actions could you take to demonstrate to these families that they are 

vital members of the church community? 
 
It's a reminder of the impact our behavior has on our children and their parents, 
particularly within the context of church.  
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘȅ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΥ  YŀǘƘȅ .ŀǳƘƻŦΣ 9ƭŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ /ƘŀƛǊǇŜǊǎƻƴΤ 
[ƻǊƛ {ŀƴŘŜǊŎƻŎƪΣ 9ƭŘŜǊΤ YŀǊŜƴ ±ŀƴŘŜǊ ²ŜƛŘŜΣ 9ƭŘŜǊΤ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ .ŀōōΣ YL5{Ω /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΣ {ƘŜǊǊƛƭƭ 
Heinrichs, D.C.E. 

Blogged on Sunday, May 19, 2013 
Dear Parents with Young Children in Church: 
You are doing something really, really ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘΦ L ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŜŀǎȅΦ L ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǊƳǎ ƻǾŜǊŦƭƻǿƛƴƎΣ 
and I know you came to church already tired. Parenting is tiring. Really tiring. 
 
I watch you bounce and sway trying to keep the baby quiet, juggling the infant carseat and the diaper bag as 
you find a seat. I see you wince as your child cries. I see you anxiously pull things out of your bag of tricks to 
try to quiet them. 
 
And I see you with your toddler and your preschooler and your older children. I watch you cringe when your 
little girl asks an innocent question in a voice that might not be an inside voice let alone a church whisper.  I 
hear the exasperation in your voice as you beg ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎƛǘΣ ǘƻ ōŜ ǉǳƛŜǘ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŜȅŜǎ 
on you. Not everyone is looking, but I know it feels that way.  
 
L ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎΣ ƛǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ ƛǘΚ ²Ƙȅ Řƻ L ōƻǘƘŜǊΚ L ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ ƻŦǘŜƴ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ ŜȄƘŀǳǎǘŜŘ 
than fulfilled. But what you are doing is so important. 
 
When you are here, the church is filled with a joyful noise. When you are here, the Body of Christ is more 
Ŧǳƭƭȅ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘΦ ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƘŜǊŜΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ Řƻ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀōƻǳǘ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ ƻǊ 
personal, quiet contemplation but coming together to worship as a community where all are welcome, 
where we share in the Word and Sacrament together. When you are here, I have hope that these pews 
ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŜƳǇǘȅ ƛƴ ǘŜƴ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƭŘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ ǎƛǘ ǉǳƛŜǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ōŜƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ. I know that 
ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƴƻǿΣ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ 
important. (continued on next page) 

http://iamtotallythatmom.blogspot.ca/2013/05/dear-parents-with-young-children-in.html?m=1


#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 

(continued from previous page) 
 

I see them learning. In the midst of the cries, whines, and giggles, in the midst of the crinkling of pretzel bags 
and the growing pile of crumbs I see a little girl who insists on going two pews up to share peace with 
ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǎƘŜΩǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƳŜǘΦ L ƘŜŀǊ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƻȅ ǎƭǳǊǇƛƴƎ όǉǳƛǘŜ ƭƻǳŘƭȅύ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƭŀǎǘ ŘǊƻǇ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ƧǳƛŎŜ 
ŀƴŘ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎƛƴƎ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ƘŀŘ άƭǳƴŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ WŜǎǳǎέΦ L ǿŀǘŎƘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘƭȅ ŎƻƭƻǊ ŀ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŀƴŘ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
one in the front of the sanctuary.  I hear the echoes of Amens just a few seconds after the rest of the 
community says it together. I watch a boy just learning to read try to sound out the words in the bulletin. 
9ǾŜƴ ƻƴ ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿƘŜƴ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ Ƴȅ ƻǿƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜΣ ǿŜƭƭΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ those mornings, I can see 
your children learning. 
 
L ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿ ƘŀǊŘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ L ǿŀƴǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿΣ it matters. It matters to me. It 
ƳŀǘǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŎŀǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΧ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘƻǎŜ 
ǿŜŜƪǎ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘǎΣ ƛǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ  
 
It matters that they learn that worship is what we do as a community of faith, that everyone is welcome, 
that their worship matters. When we teach children that their worship matters, we teach them that they are 
enough ǊƛƎƘǘ ƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿ ŀǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŀƛǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜȅ 
can believe, pray or worship a certain way to be welcome here.  It matters that children learn that they are 
an integral part of this church, that their prayers, their songs, and even their badly (or perfectly timed 
depending on who you ask) cries and whines are a joyful noise because it means they are present. 
 
L ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ 
your family - with all of its noise, struggle, commotion, and joy ς are not simply tolerated, you are a vital part 
of the community gathered in worship. 
 

http://iamtotallythatmom.blogspot.com/2013/05/dear-parents-with-young-children-in.html 
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Worship & Music 

Holy Week 

Thank you to Cheryl Clemens for 
organizing the Easter Plant Sale and to 

everyone who purchased flowers so 
that the Sanctuary was beautiful  

on Easter Sunday. 

LOGOS kids helped put together the 
Labyrinth in Fellowship Hall for  
Holy Weekõs Labyrinth walks. 



Worship & Music 

 

Thank you to Liz Hurbis 
for leading three 

Zentangle Workshops. 

 

Maundy Thursday 
was a Supper Out of 
the Box.  Thank you 
to Judy Owen for 

helping prepare the 
supper and to our 
wonderful readers. 

Sherrill Heinrichs led a Labyrinth 
Needle Felting Worshop during  

Holy Week. 



 

Senior Souper Supper 
 

Join us at Senior Souper Supper for a bowl of 
hot soup, salad, bread and dessert.  We will 
meet at 5:30 p.m. in the Library on: 
 

    May 8 and  
    May 22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congregational Life 

In Memoriam 

Irene Kerr DeNike 

October 30, 1918 -  April 10, 2014  

Robert W. Carroll 

October 13, 1935 ð April 4, 2014 

Bill Chapman 

January 2, 1921ñApril 18, 2014 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ /ŀǊƴŀǘƛƻƴ {ŀƭŜ 
 

The Presbyterian Women of Northbrook will 
ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŎŀǊƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǎŀƭŜ ƻƴ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 
Day, Sunday, May 11 after worship.  Single or 
multiple stems of pink and white carnations 
with ribbon or a small corsage will be available 
for sale.  

In Loving Memory  




